DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

Minutes of May 26, 2020

Present: Gregg Aubin, Deane Day, Paul Lyons, Susan Genereux, Blaine Bershand, Arden Sonnenberg

Meeting called to order at 7:06 pm

Deane Day and Gregg Aubin present

Minutes of April 14, 2020 were read. Deane Day made a motion to accept the minutes as read, Gregg Aubin seconded the motion. All in favor 2-0.

Public Session

- Gregg Aubin informed Rosanne Mapp that she was not allowed at the meeting. Rosanne Mapp left the building.
- Blaine Bershand and Arden Sonnenberg called in to participate remotely via conference call.
- Arden Sonnenberg complimented the work being done at the cemetery. She did have some concern with water drainage at Reed's Cemetery due to the new construction.
- Gregg Aubin responded to her concerns stating: permits were required and approval of a number of boards in town before construction could begin.
- Chapter 90 money used up. Paul Lyons stated that the DPW planned on completing small projects on their own.
- Both Gregg Aubin and Deane Day stated that Paul Lyons was doing a great job and were pleased with the direction the DPW was going.

Superintendent Report DPW

- Cemetery head stone reset at Reed Cemetery and a walk through is being planned for this week
- Paul Lyons met with PJ Keating to discuss paving expectations
- Redstone Place structure installed culvert and paved trench to stop flooding.
- Mortimer Road given ok to proceed on drainage.
- 16 culverts replaced –Upper North Row Rd
- Crack sealing and chip sealing of Kilburn Rd, Mortimer Rd, Laurelwood Rd and a section of Bean Rd to begin May 28, 2020.
- Site visits are scheduled with the Police, Fire and Light Department site plans for each building and for MS-4 permit
- North bound Route 140 closed postponing DPW work will try to schedule road edging
- Twine Road put on hold until later this summer.

Superintendent Report Water

- Cider Hill Estates contractor paved over gate valve located and reopened
- Paul Lyons informed the Board that hydrant flushing was going well. Albright Rd & Pratts area left to do
- Osha training for summer crew Gregg Aubin stated upon completion they will receive cards in the mail

Next posted meeting date TBD

Motion to adjourn at 7:30pm

Lawrence Favreau, Chairman Department of Public Works Board

nen